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Mr. White’s Newsletter (continued)

December 17-21, 2012


I hope that you all had a nice and restful weekend!!! 
Reminders: 
Thank you for a great Teacher Appreciation Week – I have the best students and best parents ever (
ASPIRE testing (our new state testing) is May 5th and 6th – please make sure your child eats a healthy breakfast, gets plenty of rest, and is at school on time – thanks for your help in advance (
Science Test on the Dwarf African Frogs is Wednesday, May 7th – see completed and corrected study guide (
Kona Ice is Thursday, May 8th – please send $2.00 if you want your child to purchase a Kona Ice (unless you pre-purchased your child a Kona Ice card already) (
All Library Books are due by Friday, May 9th – thank ( 

There will be no math homework or no daily math quick review this week due to testing. There will also be no May Math Calendar this month – enjoy (((
2014-2015 Registration Packets are due NOW – please send those in ASAP – thanks (
CaIS SGA Clothing Drive

Please consider donating gently used Children/Young Adult clothing. The winning class will get their choice of P.E. activities for 2 days! Spring & Summer Clothes NEEDED but any clothes accepted!

      Please discuss the importance of good behavior as we start to get spring fever the last 2 months of school. Certain behaviors are on the rise and we need to control those and have a great ending to this school year(. 
Our PTO has a school store every Tuesday morning at the school – prices range from $0.25 to $2.00 and students can buy pencils, erasers, pencil sharpeners, pens, etc. The proceeds will help finish our playground even faster. FUN!!! (
Please remember to visit my BLOG on the Shelby County Website under Calera Intermediate School under my name in the faculty section – if you need help finding it, please let me know. Thanks (
Please be sending in those Box Tops – it is a great way for us to get our playground even faster – you can even have collection bins at your worksites. We are in competition with other classrooms for a popcorn party and we know Mr. White’s class is the BEST!!! Send them in ASAP!!! 

Please be studying their multiplication facts EVERY night with your child (0’s to 9’s). We will be having another county wide “timed” test very soon – they will have to complete 75 facts in 3 minutes. Thanks in advance for your help with this.  

What’s Happening in Class:
Social Studies: Learn about Montgomery – the Governor, the State House, Judicial Building, and Civil Rights Memorial.
Science: Animal Studies AMSTI Unit …FUN!!!
Math: Multiplication, Division, Fractions (adding fractions, subtracting fractions, converting mixed and improper fractions), and Decimals.
If you need to meet with me, you can call the office at 682-6500. You can also email me at jwhite @shelbyed.k12.al.us. My normal conference time is 8:30-9:00 daily. 
Weekly Homework:
Our children MUST know their multiplication facts for them to be successful in 4th grade math. PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE be studying them nightly with your child so they can have a productive year in math (just focus on facts 0-9). They will review them regularly through a computer program called FASTTMATH here at school but they need to also review them at home every night. Thank you in advance for all of your help with this.

Monday- Finish classwork, study multiplication facts for 10 minutes, and read 20 minutes.
Tuesday- Study for your science test (see study guide).  Finish classwork, study multiplication facts for 10 minutes, and read 20 minutes.
Wednesday- Science test. Finish classwork, study multiplication facts for 10 minutes, and read 20 minutes.
Thursday- Study for your math test. Study multiplication facts for 10 minutes, and read 20 minutes.
Friday- Math Test. Math homework due. Study multiplication facts for 10 minutes, and read 20 minutes. Enjoy your weekend!!!
Email: jwhite@shelbyed.k12.al.us
Please remember to ask your child for all notes, reminders, and newsletters each Monday!!!!
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